
The Msunduzi Municipality hereby gives a notice of its intention to review and prepare the 
Integrated Development Plan (IDP) and Budget for 2018/19 Financial Year. The timetable 
covers all activities and milestones commenced during July 2017 to June 2018, for its area 
of Jurisdiction as prescribed by Section 21 (a) and Section 53 (1) (b) Municipal Finance 
Management Act, 2003 read in conjunction with Chapter 5 of the Local Government: 
Municipal Systems Act No, 32 of 2000 which make provisions that the municipal council 
must adopt a process in writing to guide all planning, drafting and adoption and review of 
its Integrated Development Plan (IDP) and which the process must be aligned with the 
budget and performance management system and all other sector plans processes of the 
municipality.  

Therefore, in terms of Chapter 4 of the Municipal Systems Act, 2000, the Msunduzi Munic-
ipality also invites the local community, traditional authorities, business and government 
sector departments, CBOs and NGOs, and all other role players involved to participate in 
the review process. The Process Plan Document will be available at the City Hall during 
the office hours from the date of the publication of this notice as well as on the municipali-
ty’s website as follows: www.msunduzi.gov.za . 

Please forward your comments and inputs to: The Manager IDP: Mr. SA Zimu, Msunduzi 
Municipality, Private Bag X 321, Pietermaritzburg, 3200, or alternatively you may deliver a 
copy to The City Hall, Room G18. Tell No: 033 392 2420 E-mail: Siwelile.zimu@Msunduzi.
gov.za. Comments will be accepted up until the 1st of September 2017. 
S. Hadebe Municipal Manager (Acting)
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